ER 6-6965/ A

8

2 MAR 1955

The Honorable Sinclair Weeks The Secretary of Commerce Washington 25, D. C.

Dear Mr. Secretary:

I appreciate your letter of 18 February inviting my comments on the Bureau of Standards "Open House".

The presentation was most impressive, and I found that it whetted my appetite for more. I would like to suggest that our country would be well served if some means could be devised to broaden the scope of the "Open House" so that more of the American people could see this display. What I have in mind is the possibility of a film of the exhibit suitable for public gatherings or for television.

Thank you very much for including me in your invitation. Please accept my sincerest congratulations on a job well done.

Sincerely,

SIRKED

C. P. CARELL Lieutemant General, USAF Deputy Director

0/DDCI/ ji (24 Feb 55)

0 - Addressee

1 - DDCI

1 - Brawl Boc.

1 - VML

Approved For Release 2003/04/22: CIA-RDP80B01676R000800010059-1

E/R copy

STAT

A Stational Later F

Will work to Exic Reg for file.

Approved For Release 2003/04/22 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000800010059-1

THE SECRETARY OF COMMERCE
WASHINGTON 25

March 7, 1955

Dear General Cabell:

Thank you very much for responding so promptly to my letter about the Bureau of Standards Open House.

I was most interested in your suggestion to film the display and think the idea has a great deal of merit.

With appreciation for the time and trouble you have taken to pass on your comments,

Most sincerely,

Sinclair Weeks.

Lt. Gen. C. P. Cabell, USAF Deputy Director of Central Intelligence Washington 25, D. C.

or Release 2003/04/22 : CIA-RDP80B01676R000800010059-1

connerce